

# REC Project Minutes 2019.09.12

## Attendees

- [Paul Carver](#)
- [Alex Antone](#)
- [Valentin Radulescu](#)
- [Tapio Tallgren](#)

## Agenda

- Work-around in progress for LF CI issue. virt-copy-out from libguestfs was used to copy files from a QCOW2 file but it fails intermittently, possibly due to issues with nested virtualization that may vary between physical servers in the VexxHost cloud. Two work-arounds have been proposed that both copy files without instantiating a VM (which is what virt-copy-out seems to do behind the scenes)
- We're planning a series of small enhancements to allow a more convenient default networking for pods that don't care what sort of networking they get while still allowing pods that do care to provide detailed specification via DANM annotations
- We have the latest version of RIC running via manual install. The workflow [ric\\_automation.sh](#) will be updated soon, but hasn't been yet and is currently not working.

## Minutes

- Need to check whether <https://gerrit.akkaino.org/r/#/c/ta/build-tools/+1548/> affects the ARM build process ([Alexandru Avadanii](#) update: actually it does break things for AArch64 since the AArch64 image has a different partition layout, but I'm looking into a workaround/fix that should be included in <https://gerrit.akkaino.org/r/#/c/ta/build-tools/+1483/>)
- Mika is making progress on the second CD lab (which is required as part of the release 2 maturity review)